KANDIYOHI COUNTY AND CITY OF WILLMAR ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION (EDC)
BROADBAND AND ADVANCED TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE MEETING

MINUTES
March 2, 2020
EDC Office, Willmar

Present: Mark Boeschen, Donna Boonstra, Dean Bouta, Bruce DeBlieck, Tim Furr, Michelle
Marotzke, Les Nelson, Rollie Nissen, Ramsey Schaffnit and David Sisser

Excused: Roger Imdieke, Glenn Otteson and Gregg Price
Staff: Connie Schmoll, Business Development Manager

Secretarial:  Nancy Birkeland, Legal & Administrative Assistants, Inc. (LAA)

Chair Mark Boeschen called the meeting to order at approximately 12:05 p.m.

AGENDA—

IT WAS MOVED BY Rollie Nissen, SECONDED BY Les Nelson, to approve the Agenda as
emailed. MOTION CARRIED.

MINUTES—The minutes of February 3, 2020 were corrected to reflect that Donna Boonstra was
excused and the date of the Minutes that were approved was corrected to January 6, 2020.

IT WAS MOVED BY Michelle Marotzke, SECONDED BY Dave Sisser, to approve the
corrected Minutes of the February 3, 2020 meeting. MOTION CARRIED.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Township projects. Connie Schmoll reported St. Johns Township is sending an informational flyer
(see attached) today along with ballots to those in the township who are unserved or under
served. Mamre Township is mailing its flyers to all its residents and will mail its ballots later and
will count any unreturned as a no vote. Joel Johnson will hand deliver some of the flyers and speak
with individuals. The EDC printed the flyers and ballots for the townships and each township will
pay their postage. Mamre and St. Johns Townships will hold a joint educational meeting on

March 12" at the Pennock Civic Center. A subgroup will hold a planning session tomorrow at 8:00
a.m. to go over educational information for the township meeting. Dean Bouta stated the
residents need to understand they will never receive fiber because of the providers that are here;
they will need to invest in a project. Schmoll will try to attend the township meetings this month
as they are all holding annual meetings. Chair Boeschen reported a small group attended the
three township meetings to find out their status and answer any questions. Dovre Township did
not make a decision, but Mamre and St. Johns Townships were both interested in education and
having their constituents vote on the project. Each township board has a couple members in favor



and a majority against the project; the project is not being given a fair effort when all supervisors
are not in favor or supportive of the project. Each township has some challenges; constituents
want better broadband, but do not want to pay for the service. Arvig will only contribute 10%, if
Dovre Township does not participate in the project. If Dovre Township joins, then Arvig will
contribute 15%. Tim Furr wrote a letter of support that was signed by Dr. Johnson of Ridgewater
College that will be used during the education. Carris Health will be asked for a letter as to
telemedicine. Dave Sisser will speak on the difference between fiber and wireless. Michelle
Marotzke will contact Dr. Holm, Superintendent of Willmar Public Schools, as to K-12 e-learning.
Sisser questioned if any letters of support obtained for the CTC project could be used.

Rollie Nissen stated the Association of Minnesota Counties hosted a legislative meeting that
included a broadband hearing; they are looking to add $30 million for broadband this year.
Governor Walz introduced $30 million this year because of the surplus and others have said it
should be $30 million each year. Schmoll will speak before the Kandiyohi County Board of
Commissioners tomorrow morning and inform them of the difficulty this committee is having.

Schmoll is trying to get on the agenda for the Kandiyohi Power Cooperative board to request some
financial support. Kandiyohi Power Cooperative committed $100,000 to the CTC project and Great
River Energy is supportive of broadband projects, which Schmoll will remind them of.

Bouta indicated Glenn Otteson believed the project estimate was closer than he first thought.
Schmoll stated if the project fails, it will be new data to provide to the state and the grant process.
Arctander Township wants to be included in the project, but they did not make a decision and had
more questions. Schmoll will attend the next meeting of Arctander Township. If they wish to be
included, they need to act quickly. Compass Consultants has indicated it can include Arctander
Township, if a decision is made right away.

NEW BUSINESS—There was no nhew business.

REPORTS
Digital Inclusion Task Force. Schmoll reported nothing will be done unless a grant is applied for.

Minnesota Rural Broadband Coalition. Schmoll reported a new chair was voted in at the last
meeting, Vince Robinson of Lincoln County. Nathan Zacharias is the lobbyist and has done a good
job. Zacharias has spoken with senators and legislators to authors the bill for more funding. Each
asked for $30 million for this year on top of the $20 million and $30 million each year until
everyone in Minnesota has broadband. It is a non-partisan issue. Zacharias reported on the
hearing by the Association of Minnesota Counties. The Minnesota Rural Broadband Coalition has a
budget of $60,000 and the EDC paid the annual membership fee of $500. Broadband Day on the
Hill is March 12" and in addition to Schmoll, Ramsey Schaffnit, Roger Imdieke, Marotzke, Nissen
and possibly Chair Boeschen will attend. The EDC will pay the $25 registration fee for any member
interested in attending Broadband Day on the Hill. A handout was done by the Minnesota Rural
Broadband Coalition (see attached) for Broadband Day on the Hill. Meetings will be held with
legislators and possibly Steve Grove, the Commissioner of the Minnesota Department of



Employment and Economic Development. The handout includes a list of Coalition members, but
not all are paid members, which Schmoll has questioned. Schmoll approved $100 toward items
that will be used to identify Coalition members.

ADJOURNMENT—There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately
12:41 p.m.

NEXT MEETING—The next meeting is 12 noon, Monday, April 6, 2020, via ZOOM.

















